Shadow Hills Homeowners Association

Annual Budget Meeting 1/27/2009
Hamilton Residence at 10810 Wicks St.

The meeting was called to order @ 7.05pm
Board Members present: Mike Pelatt, Eric Hamilton, Tamara Dahill, Ken Coyle, and Mike Gorman.
The minutes from the Annual Meeting were not read, due to the lack of quorum, no official business was conducted at the October 2008 Annual Meeting.

Treasurer’s report:

  Operating Fund  $174.00
  Reserve Fund     $33,456.00
  Total                   $33,630.00
Presidents Minute;

Eric Hamilton addressed the homeowner’s present regarding Annual Meeting attendance. Two years in a row: 2007 and 2008 have not reached a quorum to hold a valid annual meeting. Eric expressed his disappointment that owners would not take the time to attend via either by proxy or in person for this once a year right. He proposed a door to door campaign in 2009 to increase attendance to get the members involved.

Agenda:


Annual Budget:

Westcom management sent the association an Excel spreadsheet with current expenditures, expected increases in Management fees / Landscaping / Insurance with a proposed increase in dues from $115.00 per quarter per household to $130.00 per quarter per household.

A discussion was held among the 19 homeowners/residents at the meeting regarding splitting the difference, funding of hard costs and the increases, and the impact on the association.
A motion to approve the increase at $130.00 was presented by Judy Sonney. Second was made by Joe Quasarano. 

All members present voted unanimously to pass the increase.

Security:

Ken Cole requested bids from 3 security companies for installing CCTV cameras within the association to curtail vandalism and crime in the estates.

Eric Hamilton presented 25 incident reports generated during December 2008 and January 2009 from Golden West 
K-9. A preliminary cost for one camera installed was approximately $9000.00 It was moved to table the CCTV discussion until all bids had been received.

It was suggested the association invite Ofc. Larry Martinez and Ofc. Richard Wall to attend one of our meetings to discuss forming a neighborhood watch and develop a form to help association members write down critical information.
Waste:

Athens Waste is proposing to increase the size and scope of it’s facility on Peoria Street between Stonehurst and Glenoaks. SHPOA and Councilwoman Greul’s office have been sending out information weekly regarding EIR and use permit meetings. It was recommended all association members inform themselves and get involved with this issue.

Architectural Review
One review had been submitted by Sally Short. After her visiting son’s car was broken into during the holidays, she requested to install a lamppost near the corner of the driveway and bridle path. The request was approved.

Late Notice / Filing Fee

Tom Barth asked if Westcom or the Board could inform homeowners who are late via a phone call before filing a lien on their properties. Over the holiday, if traveling, a bill can be missed or misplaced. The lien is filed at the end of the month during which the payment is due. Eric Hamilton will contact Westcom 

The meeting was adjourned at 8.10pm.

